The College of New Jersey

Graduate Program Advisory Council (GPAC)

Minutes of October 27, 2004
Present:    Suzanne Pasch, Claire Lindberg, Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle, Susan Hydro, Brendan Gallagher, Mark Woodford, Brenda Leake, Michele Tarter.  Excused: Helene Anthony 

Minutes from 10/13/2004: Reviewed and accepted with minor revisions.

Attendance Policy:  The committee chair noted that the committee attendance policy needed to be clarified.  S. Pasch advised that it is a TCNJ governance policy that committee members who miss 3 meetings in an academic year cannot continue to serve on the committee.
Director’s Report:  Susan Hydro reported on the Fall admissions cycle.  Most applications have been sent to the departments for review.  She estimates 215 applications so far, including degree and certificate program applicants plus about 18 deferred admissions from last academic year. The special admissions deadline is December 1, 2004.
Graduate Assistantships:  The existing policy document regarding graduate assistants was reviewed.  Suzanne Pasch noted that graduate students are not to be used as clinical workers and are never to access student records on SIS.  She noted that while the policy does not prohibit graduate assistants being paid for hours over and above their assigned assistantship hours, this has not been the practice.  GPAC will consider:
· What is the role of graduate assistants in various departments?

· What is the optimal distribution of graduate assistants across the campus?

· What can be done to maximize the number of students with assistantships and to create more graduate student worker jobs?

Brenda Leake suggested that graduate student assistants be polled to determine what their current duties are.  A committee was formed to look at the job description and policy.  Claire Lindberg, Mark Woodford, Brendan Gallagher and Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle volunteered for an ad hoc committee to consider the above questions.  Susan Hydro said she will send everyone a packet of existing information about grad assistantships on campus.

Academic Partnerships:  Dean Pasch reported that she had met with a small group of GPAC members to discuss the currently existing academic partnerships. These partnerships include  Educational Testing Service (ETS), Principals Training Center (PTC), Regional Training Center (RTC), and PLS.  Brenda Leake recommended that a sub-committee be formed to review course proposals from these partnerships.  The sub-committee would review incoming proposals and make recommendations to GPAC.   Dean Pasch reported that there are 4 courses from PLS that need review, with more to come.  Brenda Leake and Helene Anthony have agreed to serve on this sub-committee. 

Dean Pasch also reviewed all of the graduate programs currently being offered, noting that the design for an RTC partnership Masters Degree is currently underway (a 10-course Masters degree, with 7 courses offered by RTC and with an emphasis on instruction/pedagogy).


Diversity and Enrollment:  Dean Pasch also handed out information on diversity and enrollment. The committee asked that this be put on the top of next meeting's agenda. We discussed SECL, and Donald Leake's successful attempt at diversity recruitment. We decided to ask Don Leake to come to our next meeting and discuss this initiative further with us. 

Student Recruitment: Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle suggested that one of our greatest tools in outreach is the Bulletin of graduate coursework, and noted that we can make recommendations for updating and strengthening this. She also suggested that we might draw on the New Jersey Project and ALANA conference for other means of recruitment.  Brenda Leake asked if we might have a summative piece on recruitment at the undergraduate level, so we might review recruitment strategies used for the undergraduate programs.  She also suggested looking at comparative data from other colleges. Susan Hydro agreed to try and put something together on this. 

New Ideas:  Mark Woodford suggested that a Substance Awareness Program be set up (21-27 credits) with the help of one of our partnerships, since he gets several calls each week inquiring about this. 

The committee adjourned at 4:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted, 

Claire Lindberg

